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      Lo and Behold
OCTOBER 2024


Newsletter of the Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Glens Falls

21 Weeks Road, Queensbury, NY 12804

Our mission is to CREATE BELOVED COMMUNITY:

NURTURE the mind and spirit, INSPIRE peace and justice, SERVE with love and compassion
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
OCTOBER SUNDAY SERVICES 10:00 A.M.
(ZOOM AND IN-PERSON SERVICES)
OCT. 6 - Kathy Wisnieski and Will Aitcheson will present "My Spiritual Journey: The Path
           to Here".

OCT. 13 – Rev. Nikki Williams will present "Imagining Creation". The Old Testament's creation story
                  and our knowledge of evolution - - are we required to remain firmly on one side or the other, 
                  or can we liberate them to discover their beauty and connection? 

OCT. 20 - Rev. Barbara Threet – TBA
             There will be a POTLUCK FOLLOWING THE SERVICE.
OCT. 27 – Rev. Debbie Philp will present "Fog, Fear and Phantoms." Exploring the origins of
                  Halloween legends in nature and religion.
                   
 
LO AND BEHOLD

The UUCGF newsletter is published monthly except July and is distributed to members and friends of the Congregation.  THE NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS THE THIRD SUNDAY OF THE MONTH. Articles may be given to Elayne Leonelli or sent to eleone31@outlook.com.  For questions, call Elayne at 518-832-7384.
PASTORAL CARE ASSOCIATES
Rev. Barbara Threet:  brthreet@gmail.com  978-855-7236

Robert Rockwell: robertrockwell1938@gmail.com 518-796-9879
Diane Collins: dc.wildflowers@gmail.com 518-792-2811
You may contact any one of them when you are in need of pastoral care.

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
Kate Abbott, Karen Haas, Andy Houtman, Rosemary Pusateri
MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD
· We have had an issue where a couple of homeless people have been camping out on our property. It is certainly a very sad situation for them. However, we have asked them to move and at this writing the tent is no longer in the woods. I have discussed housing options with the woman but there are barriers to the couple finding housing. We cannot have anyone camping on our property-insurance issues, sanitation and safety for our members, friends, and neighbors are a primary concern.

· The Board formally endorses the name change of the Social Action Committee to the Social Justice Committee.

· The Shaaray Tefilia temple has approached us to consider renting space to them for their worship services and some functions. We will explore their needs but it is doubtful we can accommodate this request.

· The Shared Ministry Committee will be formed in the next month. Per our by-laws Barbara will appoint two members and the board will appoint two members. This will be an important asset for our church community.

· The Board will plan a meeting with Alia Sheinborough, our UUA contact for our district.

· We are going to install security motion lights on the back porch.

· We continue to have a mouse problem in the basement. It is so important to leave no open food anywhere in the building.

· The board did a walk-through of the basement. There are items to be disposed of and some damp areas causing a musty smell. We are asking Mike and Bob to take a look at the dampness.

· Our new furnace hasn’t been installed yet; the company is waiting for a part to be delivered.

~ Kathy Wisnieski

   President
FY 2025 BOARD OF TRUSTEES

 Kathy Wisnieski (President), Nancy Kimball (Vice-President)

Jean Grant (Secretary), Mike Goodwin (Treasurer),

Rich Myette, and Stephen Baratta

FROM REV. BARBARA’S BALCONY
       Last weekend, September 20 and 21, two conversations were organized at UUCGF. About a third of our members and friends attended one (or sometimes both) of them, and the conversations were open, candid, thoughtful, respectful – and challenging. The purpose for calling these meetings was that both the Board and I, as minister, have received comments from members who were saying they’re feeling unsafe at UUCGF. These begin to appear late last spring, and they have increased. NOT that people are feeling uncomfortable – that often happens as we explore various issues and what we might do about them. Unsafe. Feeling unsafe is very different thing: it’s not a word I’ve heard to describe a church in a quarter century of ministry. So, these conversations were held to determine what has elicited that word and how to address it. The results of both discussions are posted in the Community Room.
We began both days by reading our Mission Statement, which says, “Our Mission is to Create Beloved Community, Nurture Mind & Spirit, Inspire Peace & Justice, and Serve with Love & Compassion.” We proceeded to brainstorm some of the many ways in which we’re already living out our Mission Statement, and the lists were long. Not surprisingly, the lists from the two days have a great deal of overlap. Some of the things we listed: weekly worship services; social justice committee; caring circles; music; adult RE classes; beauty of our facility inside and out; our minister; sending cards for birthdays and other occasions; attention to our children; small group ministry; potlucks; our building is in good repair; open mic nights; and many more – the lists are posted in our Community Room. 


 We then explored ways we could do these things even better. Both days, participants created a long list of creative ideas. More social activities to increase connections, non-violent communication trainings, improving our tech capabilities and offering tech training, and using communication more effectively and consistently were some of them: those lists are also posted.


 And then we turned to the more challenging issue: what makes some of us feel unsafe, or what might make others feel unsafe. I want to emphasize that we were focusing on what makes us feel unsafe, not uncomfortable. That list was also fairly long, and the results of both days’ discussions are posted in the Community Room. There was, again, a high degree of overlap. During the Friday gathering, we then generated a list of ways we might address some of those situations, and that list is posted.


  Saturday unfolded differently.  It quickly turned into a very thought-provoking, candid, gentle, and difficult discussion. Those present spoke thoughtfully, and we all listened to one another carefully and respectfully. It was not the sort of discussion that lends itself to bullet points at all: we just talked, for nearly 40 minutes. It was a compassionate, specific, and frank discussion, with surprises and discoveries on all sides. By the end of the gathering, several decisions had been made as to how we might proceed. 


  One of them was a personal decision, which resulted in an email that went out to the congregation later that evening. It was from our long-time and deeply appreciated member, Bob Rockwell, who has decided to step away from the congregation, at least for a time. He explained his reasons in that email. As he said in it, this is his decision, which unfolded during the course of our discussion. No one requested it: an ad hoc gathering of members wouldn’t have that power anyhow, nor should they. I applaud his courage and integrity in making a difficult decision and in announcing it quickly. And, I’m sure he and I will continue to have thoughtful and insightful conversations over the coming months.


   From time to time in life, each of us probably finds it necessary and wise to step back a bit and reassess. My hope is that, as the result of these conversations, our congregation can also step back and reassess, and then move forward in a way that leaves us occasionally uncomfortable (certainly!), but never feeling unsafe.

*********************************************
EXPLAINING UNITARIAN UNIVERSALISM
            Whether you are brand new to Unitarian Universalism or have been around for many, many years, it can still be challenging to figure out what to say quickly and clearly when someone asks, “So what’s a Unitarian Universalist?” Here’s your chance to figure out your answer! 

            Through a series of discussions, activities, contemplations (and even some projects!) we’ll learn more about our faith and how to explain it. Why would someone be a UU and not some more common religion?  Where do we come from? How do we worship? What do we believe? What difference does it make to be a UU? Rev. Barbara will conduct a series of classes which will explore these and other questions, with laughter and creativity as well as serious exploration. We'll meet from 10 a.m. until noon on Saturday mornings, usually on the first Saturday of the month (except in December), those being October 5, November 2, January 4, February 1, March 1, April 5 and May 3.  Please contact Rev. Barbara at brthreet@gmail.com to register. 

*********************************************
Shalom and Salaam,












Rev. Barbara 

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Here is a brief summary of July 2024 – June 2025 revenues and expenses for FY 2025
             Total Revenues for August 2024 were $5,347.38
             Total Expenses for August 2024 were $7,848.74
             Total Revenues from July 2024-June 2025 were $20,240.38
             Total Expenses from July 2024-June 2025 were $14,168.87
If you have any questions, please contact Mike Goodwin at 631-332-9310 or jmgoodwin55@gmail.com,

 or Elayne Leonelli at 518-832-7384 or eleone31@outlook.com.
The Finance Committee members are Steve Baratta, Mike Goodwin, Kate Abbott, Will Aitcheson, and Elayne Leonelli, Facilitator.

FROM THE TREASURER
Hello fellow congregants. 
            Pledge and building use income are both strong at this point in the fiscal year. Building and Grounds expenses are higher than expected but recent work on our solar system should bring National Grid costs back to earth. We will be making an appointment to replace one of our furnaces and A/C units any day now. These types of expenses are paid from our Capital Improvement Fund. This account is funded entirely by donation primarily from one anonymous donor. It wouldn't hurt to help this person by forwarding a donation to the treasurer. As always, financial information concerning where our money comes from and where it goes can be found on the bulletin board above the food table in the Fellowship Room. While checking out this information, please notice the paint job in there. Thanks for all the generosity that keeps this place running so smoothly.

Peace,
~ Mike Goodwin

Your pledge checks and/or donations for FY 2025 will be gratefully received 
by sending them to: UUCGF, PO Box 534, Glens Falls, NY 12801

THANK YOU TO ONE AND ALL FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!

HOSPITALITY
            Near the end of this newsletter is the listing of the Coffee Hour hosting schedule for October. 
We currently have four teams of volunteers who bring goodies to share, set up and clean.  We would love to create a fifth team to help.  Please contact Jean Grant if you're interested in taking part.

~ Jean Grant
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE
Open Door Outreach

            Our team is stepping up magnificently! We are covered with three volunteers through January 2025! Our September volunteers, Debbie, Mary, and myself, enjoyed the time together in the well-organized and tidy kitchen. There were about 40 appreciative residents and folks from the community at the Sunday evening meal. The scheduled volunteers for Sunday October 20th are Janet Dunn and Susan and Jack Abbott. Thanks in advance!

~ Diane Collins (dc.wildflowers@gmail.com)
   UU Open Door Team Coordinator
   Climate Action: It's Time!
Ancestry Project
            Migrants have been coming to America for many generations.  They may have come to seek a better life, escape constant government turmoil, famine, or freedom to practice their own religion.  For whatever reason they came, America has benefited from their contributions.
            The members of our congregation have their own memories of ancestral immigrant stories.
We invite you to share a brief talk or in written form, of your ancestors' coming to America.  Please contact Lynn at birches27@aol.com.
             Looking forward to hearing from you.
~ Lynn McDonald
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION EVENT

RE is excited to be hosting a Fall Family Fun Day on October 26th from 3 p.m. till 6 p.m., where there will be pumpkin painting, a bonfire and refreshments. Please mark your calendar and invite any families you know to join us in some festive fun. Anyone who would like to help with set up and clean up (or has an idea for the day), can email Molly Stewart at mollystewart6@gmail.com. Helping hands are welcome for this event.

~ Molly Stewart

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE
            We are looking forward to welcoming new members to the congregation as part of the worship service on December 15th.  If you are not already an official member of the congregation and wish to become one, please let either Xanath Bailey (xbailey65@gmail.com) or Rev. Barbara (brthreet@gmail.com) know of your interest.  Rev. Barbara will hold a brief class for potential new members following the potluck after worship on October 20th.  

            Nancy Powhida, a member of our committee, is organizing a Game Night if enough interest is shown.  A brief survey will be made available soon and you are encouraged to respond if you are interested in gathering together for an evening of fun and fellowship. Frequency of the game nights would depend upon interest.  If you already know that you are interested in participating, please contact Nancy after a Sunday service or at npowhida@gmail.com.

~ UUCGF Membership Committee

MOUNTAIN RIVER CIRCLE AT UUCGF
            You are invited to honor the Earth, open to Mystery, and strengthen your connection to Nature
during our Full Moon circle. We gather monthly in UUCGF's Fellowship Hall to support one another's
exploration of UU's seventh principle and growth as interconnected beings in the web of life. For more
information, contact Debbie Philp at 518-810-7871 or debbie@debbiephilp.com.

Moon Before the Dark Circle - Sunday, October 13th at 7:00 pm

~ Debbie Philp

ANCIENT CIVILIZATIONS DOCUMENTARY VIEWING GROUP
             The Ancient Civilizations Group viewing and discussing ancient civilizations will continue privately.  Contact Bob Rockwell (robertrockwell1938@gmail.com) if you are interested.
~ Bob Rockwell
JUNGIAN CONVERSATION GROUP
            The Jungian Conversation Group will cease to meet.

~ Bob Rockwell
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS
            On leaving the building when it is dark, the current light on the West side of the building facing the parking lot is inadequate.  Mike Cramer did some research and came up with a new lighting system which he thinks will be good and Dean Electric has been contacted for installation.  Hopefully there will be better lighting soon.

~ Bob Rockwell  
FRIDAY MEDITATION
            Friday Meditation continues to meet every Friday on Zoom from 10:00-10:40. The meditations are free, guided, and open to anyone, whether or not you've practiced meditation before. We begin with a breath practice to center and settle in before beginning a mindfulness practice on the first and third Friday or Yoga Nidra practice the second and fourth Fridays. In months with five weeks, we may do a loving-kindness meditation. Contact Maureen Reilly at mreilly47@aol.com.

The Zoom link is:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7643455563?pwd=TWhJZUZYS2FKRHBzaVR1Z1RrVVBRUT09

Meeting ID: 764 345 5563
Passcode: 556588R

~ Contact Maureen Reilly mreilly47@aol.com for more information. 
MAKING SENSE OF AMERICA BOOK CLUB

            Making Sense of America Book Club will meet at Crandall Room at the library from 1:30-3:00 p.m. Fri, Oct. 6 to discuss Oath and Honor: A Memoir and a Warning by Liz Cheney. The November book selected is Double Whammy by Carl Hiaasen.  The date of the meeting will be Fri., Nov. 1. We can also accommodate request to join via Zoom. Contact Maureen Reilly at mreilly47@aol.com. 

FRIDAY FORUM

             On Friday evening, Nov. 1 at 7:00 p.m. at UUCGF, Sally Strasser and Peter Tighe will be presenting a program on “American Elections From 1792 to 1960”.  Peter Tighe will draw on his vast knowledge of election controversy, partisan combat and thrilling results down through the years to paint the astonishing picture of our republic's history. And you thought our upcoming election is controversial! Washington, Aaron Burr, Jackson, Monroe, McKinley in full battle regalia beat HOLLYWOOD any day in skullduggery, smears and sensational conclusions. Coffee, tea and treats will be available. Contact Sally Strasser at 518 792 5633 for information.
NEXT OPEN MIC NIGHT (formerly UU CAFÉ)

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2, FROM 7:00 – 9:00 P.M.

Storytellers, musicians, writers, poets, and listeners are invited to participate.

Arrive and sign up by 6:45 p.m. if you want to perform.
Contact Jackie Goodwin - jamgoodwin93@gmail.com or Mike Goodwin - jmgoodwin55@gmail.com 

for more information.
GENERAL ELECTION 2024 DATES FOR WARREN COUNTY
Address Changes
    Oct. 21:   last day for updating address information 

Voter Registration
    Oct. 26:   deadline to register online or by mail to vote in the general election. Mailed applications must be received by the Board of Elections by this date.

    Nov. 4:     last day to register in-person for the general election

Absentee/ Early Voting by Mail Oct. 26 - Nov. 3
    Oct. 26: deadline for Absentee or Early Voting Ballot applications

    Nov. 5:  last day to postmark a general election ballot, which must be received by the Board of 
            Elections no later than November 12.
    Absentee ballots are available to anyone who is out of the county, in the military, sick, temporarily or permanently disabled, avoiding covid or social distancing, the primary caregiver for someone who is ill or physically disabled, resides in a Veterans Hospital, is in jail awaiting Grand Jury action, or incarcerated for an offense other than a felony. To apply online for an absentee ballot, go to https://absenteeballot.elections.ny.gov/
    Early voters can cast ballots at Warren County Human Services Building, 1340 Route 9, Queensbury, or at Glens Falls City Hall, 42 Ridge Street, Glens Falls. Early voting is available 9 am-5 pm Saturday-Sunday, except Monday, Oct 28 & Wednesday Oct 30, when voting takes place noon-8:30 pm.

Election Day
    Nov. 5: only day for in-person voting. Those who use early voting or absentee ballots may not 
            cast a vote on election day.

Sample ballots and additional information can be found online at http://www.warrrencountyny.gov.boe.
Solution to Potential Problems on Election Day:

    If your name does not appear in the poll ledger, voter registration or enrollment list, or 

    if you have not voted in this election but Board of Election records indicate you have, or 

    if you don't provide identification when required, you will be offered/ can request an affidavit ballot. 
Warren County Board of Elections                                                Hours 8 am - 4 pm

    1340 State Route 9, 3rd floor                                                    518-761-6456

    Lake George, NY 12845                                                           https://warrencountyny.gov/BOE 
                                                        

Minister: Rev. Barbara Threet
Music Accompanist: Ray Savastano

Worship Chair: Joan Lennon
Website:  www.glensfallsuu.com
Office phone: (518) 636-5657

Mailing address:  P.O. Box 534, Glens Falls, NY 12801
DENOMINATIONAL AFFAIRS
For further information, please check the UUA web site at www.uua.org
and www.uua.org/cer for the Central East Region
	

	


CENTRAL EAST UU REGION 
            The UU Central East Region (CER) offers a variety of programs, workshops, and on-going groups. Take a look at their web page https://www.uua.org/central-east for more information.
             Our contact person for the Central East Region of the UUA, is Rev. Alia Shinbrough (they/them).
MEMBERS & FRIENDS
CONGRATULATIONS TO:
           ….. Ellen Santasiero on the publication of her book, “Yes, You Are a Writer”
THANK YOU TO:
           …..  Thank you to the Worship Committee for the interesting and inspiring selection of topics for our

                  UUCGF summer services 
            …..  Jean Grant and Ellen Santasiero for devising the system for making clean-up after our potlucks 

                  so much easier

            …..  Rich Myette for doing most of the set-up and take down of the tables and chairs for our potluck 

                  on Sept. 22

SPECIAL THOUGHTS TO:
          ….. Maureen Reilly who is recovering from a recent medical emergency
               ….. Betty Noordsy who continues her recovery from a broken hip

OCTOBER CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Thurs., Oct. 3

ROSH HASHANAH

Sun., Oct. 6
10:00 a.m. – Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
Fri., Sat. & Sun., Oct. 11-13

ANNUAL UU WEEKEND AT SILVER BAY ON LAKE GEORGE

Sat., Oct. 12

YOM KIPPUR

Sun., Oct. 13

10:00 a.m. – Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
7:00 p.m. - Moon of the Harvest Circle
Mon., Oct. 14
COLUMBUS DAY
Thurs., Oct. 17

10:00 a.m. Board of Trustees in person meeting

Sun., Oct. 20
10:00 a.m. – Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
POTLUCK FOLLOWING THE SERVICE
BRIEF CLASS FOR POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS FOLLOWING THE POTLUCK

3:00 – 6:00 p.m. – SERVING AT OPEN DOOR 
3:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. - FALL FAMILY FUN DAY
Sun., Oct. 27
10:00 a.m. – Sunday service - HYBRID SERVICE
Thurs., Oct. 31

HALLOWEEN

“We cannot live only for ourselves. A thousand fibers connect us with our fellow men; and among those fibers, as sympathetic threads, 
our actions run as causes, and they come back to us as effects.”
HERMAN MELVILLE
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